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Nevertheless, it is still the season of goodwill, and a time when your 

thoughts turn to your loved ones past and present.  Make sure you 

also spare a thought to those living close to you who might need a 

little help over Christmas.  Do your best to enjoy and try not to 

overdo the chocolates.   

 

It’s often hard for you to show to those both near and dear, 

How much they really mean to you and that you really care. 

At Christmas give the gift of time to those who need support, 

Enjoy the moments that you have and hold them in your thoughts. 

  

Finally, an early Merry Christmas from your ward councillors. We 

hope that next year will be kinder to you all. Our details are: - 

 
Cllr Hayden Dawkins Cllr Stephen Harness          Cllr Stan Shreeve   

 07910 000682    07925 050706    07702 343340 

 

Cllr Stan Shreeve 

Oct 2024 
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Hello everybody, as we approach the season of goodwill, this year it 

will be especially difficult to experience the joy of the season.  Many 

of our older residents have lost their winter fuel payments, a cruel 

and thoughtless measure by the new Labour government. It is 

especially hard as you will all be facing large increase in your fuel 

bills following the cap changes in October.  In my own case, my 

monthly bill has increased by over 35%.  

 

Given this sad state of affairs it is especially important that you all 

claim the support that is available to you, especially pension credit 

and single person discount on your council tax if you live alone and 

the council tax reduction scheme (this is means tested). Many of 

you will find it challenging to complete the forms to make these 

claims, but you can get help from:- 

 

Citizens Advice bureau   - tel 0808 2505701   

Age UK     - tel 01472 344976 

NEL Council    - tel 01472 313131 and ask for council 

tax team 

 

Make sure you do everything you can to check whether you qualify 

for these benefits and others that may be available, such as 

attendance allowance (which is not means tested).  

 

 
 
 

3 

Welcome to the Winter 2024 Edition of the 

Humberston Village Newsletter. 

The Newsletters are all available via our website at 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

If you have an interesting article which you  think 

residents would like to see, please email them to us. 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

For events news etc. also see us on FB and Instagram 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday 

of each month and then a Planning 

Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday. If there 

are any applications to consider.  

Meetings are held in the Queen 

Elizabeth Hall and agendas are 

published 6 days before on our 

website. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The Village Council reports any major 

issues to NELC for action and also 

regularly passes items through to the 

Ward Cllrs. for actioning with NELC. 

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website. The 

minutes show the Village Council’s 

observations and comments on each 

application it considered. 

 

Wendover Paddock and Halls 

The Village Halls continue to be very 

busy with lots of regular hirings and 

lots of private hirings at weekends. 

There is a variety of regular classes/

groups using the Halls. 

We now have the go-ahead for the 

solar panels on the village hall so this 

project will now be progressed. This 

ties in with the Council’s green policies 

and should hopefully make running the 

Halls more cost effective. 

Finance 

The Council is now working towards its 

main budget meeting in January 2025 

and will meet  set its budget and 

precept requirement for the Village for 

the coming financial year of 25/26. 

Financial documents are available 

at: 

www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

The Autumn term is always full of a variety of different activities as we 
try to make the most of the end of summer sunshine. 

The guides taken part in lots of different activities from fire lighting and 
cooking (we especially like toasting marshmallows and making s'mores) 
to working towards different badges learning about different 
constellations we can see outside our meeting place and learning about 
the RNLI starting a Mayday Challenge badge.   

The guides are looking forward to adventures next year including 
camping, days out and as always things that include food! 

The Rainbow unit and Brownie pack are both thriving enjoying taking 
part in lots of different fun activities and especially looking forward to 
Christmas.  All our units are making angels ready for St Peter's Church 
Angel Festival. 

If you know a girl interested in joining one of our units please register 
their interest at https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-
parents/ 

We always need new adult volunteers to keep creating adventures for 
all our girls.  

If you are able to help in anyway please visit https://

www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/  

 

 

https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-parents/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-parents/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/
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WALK WELL GROUP 

We meet on a Thursday at The Gingerbread House at 
10am.  

Everyone is welcome and our walks are suited to all 
abilities, with the walks lasting 40 to 70 mins 
depending which group you  are with. 

Contact details are Kathy  

07594 435181 
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Village Council notes continued…. 

Land Management  

The Council continues to maintain its 
sites throughout the village.  

New Cemetery Extension 

This is now 75% complete.  The gazebo 
structure is now erected and there is 
only the tiling to go onto the roof now. 

There will be benches put in and also 
memorial structures which will allow 
the placing of memorial plaques in the 
cemetery for those who wish to 
remember loved ones who are not 
interred within the cemetery. 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are  
being held on the first Tuesday of the 
month 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Tuesday 3rd December 2024 

Tuesday 7th January 2025 

Tuesday 4th February 2025 

All meetings start at 7.15 pm and are 
held in the Queen Elizabeth Hall, 
Humberston (ie the new hall) 

 

There are also planning meetings held 
on the third Tuesday of each month if 

required and these agendas are also 
on the website as required. 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 
WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

Please check for planning meetings 
held on the third Tuesday of each 
month if required. 

 

Social Media Contact 

Please do not  book the Halls or make 
any cemetery enquiries or bookings 
through our FB page.  We use this as a 
message board only—please contact us 
directly if you want to book the Hall 
etc. or access any other services which 
the Village Council provides. 

Tel. 07494 577661 

Email—
clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Dennis Sharp  dsharp@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07704-048738 
 
Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
 
Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 
Cllr. Jim Hudson       jhudson@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07585-229064 
 
Cllr. Tracey Duff  tduff@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07850-212261 
 

Cllr. Mark Thompson mthompson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Tel: 07837-962109 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
 

Please contact the Clerk on the above 
number for all hall bookings, 
cemetery bookings and enquiries, 
allotment vacancies and general 
enquiries for Humberston Village 
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Police News continued….. 

Other crime include:                                                                                                            
Four assaults.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Four reports of harassment.                                                                                                  
Two minor public order offence 

There were three reports of ASB.                                                                                             
Two neighbour disputes.                                                                                                      
Youths riding on push bikes causing issues on Thorpe Park.  

                                                                                                                             
How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                         

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so 
that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community 
that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your 
Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                                             
The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave                                                                                                          
PCSO 7751 Emma Goodey                                                                                                        
PCSO 7582 Jenny Mckie                                                                                                        
They can be contacted via email on 

SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

mailto:SPOCCommunitiesHumberston&NewWaltham@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update November 2024 

 

Crime 

There were fifty five reported crimes across the Humberston & New 
Waltham Ward for October to date. For Humberston these included:   

Residential Burglary                                                                                                         
Between 30

th
 September and 2

nd
 October, a home on Church Lane was 

broken into after forcing the patio door lock. Cash, jewellery, and other 
items were stolen. Two males have been arrested in connection with 
this offence.                                     On 5

th
 October, a burglary occurred 

at a property on Brooklyn Drive when a rear door to the property was 
forced. Although searched, it appears nothing was stolen.                                                                    
On 21

st
 October, an attempt burglary took place at a home on Lingard 

Road, where a person is seen to be trying the door handle. The person 
then tries the door handle of the family car parked on the drive. 

Commercial Burglary                                                                                                          
Overnight 16

th
 & 17

th
 September, the workshop at Tetney Road Service 

Station was broken in to and cash stolen.  

Vehicle Crime:                                                                                                                  
Overnight 16

th
 & 17

th
 October, a car parked on St Johns Road was 

entered after a window was smashed. Nothing was stolen.  

Criminal Damage:                                                                                                             
Car windows and a garden fence were damaged on Burcom Avenue.                                                                
Damage to a van windscreen which had been parked overnight on the 
car park of the Countryman Pub.                                                                                              
Damage to a patio door pane after an object was fired at it causing a 
hole.                               

One domestic related damage.                                                                                                 
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VILLAGE COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN HOURS: 

The Clerk  to the Village Council is available once a week in person 

in the Office at Wendover Paddock Hall every Thursday afternoon 

from 2pm to 4pm. 

If you wish to speak to the Clerk or make a hall booking, have a 

cemetery or allotment enquiry, planning issue or just a general 

enquiry, do please call in in person on Thursday afternoons.  This is 

a regular open office slot every week to allow residents enhanced 

access to the Council services.  No appointment is necessary please 

just call in between 2pm and 4 pm. 

For the rest of the week, the Clerk will still work remotely and 

Mondays to Thursdays 9am to 4 pm the Clerk can be reached on 

the Office number 07494 577661 or on our email at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Next Edition of the Newsletter 

Spring 2025 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be with us 

by  

FRIDAY 7th February 2025 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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EVENTS NEWS 

CHRISTMAS IS COMING!!! 

 

Everyone welcome at our very popular 

family Christmas event! 

Saturday 7th December 2024 

We have a small Christmas Craft Fair, our 

usual refreshments with mulled wine, 

mince pies, children’s cakes and tea and 

coffee 

Children’s games and crafts 

Wine or Water Stall 

Christmas Raffle 
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21st December Saturday Angel Festival 10.00 - 2.00 

22nd December 4th S in Advent Lessons and Carols 11.00 am 

24th December Christmas Eve Crib Service & Christingle 4.00 pm 

24th December Christmas Eve Midnight Mass 11.30 pm 

25th December Christmas Day Communion 10.00 am 

29th December Christmas 1 Morning Prayer 11.00 am 

 

Alternative Friday mornings is Michael Taylor’s Art Class. Please contact 

Michael if you would like to join. You will be made very welcome. 

Telephone 01472 873200 

 

Please follow St Peter’s on Facebook 

HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPeters/ChurchHumberston 

Please contact either of the following if you require any information 

about St Peter’s Church 

Sue Sinclair Church Warden/Secretary 07708974390 

Theresa Barker Church Warden/Treasurer 07855912492 

May God Bless You and everyone you love and care for. 

With all our Best Wishes 
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter's Church 

What a beautiful autumn we are having so far. Our Harvest Festival was 

very well supported and once again we have given the proceeds to the 

Rock Foundation, who are always very grateful for everything they 

receive. We will soon be celebrating Christmas starting on Advent Sunday, 

1st December with our Angel Festival which will continue until 6th 

January, Epiphany. Why not follow our Angel Trail and pop along to see 

our wonderful display of angels. Join us for refreshments, activities, angel 

quiz and lots of fun on the mornings of 7th and 21st Dec. or the afternoon 

of 14th when we will have a Christman sing-along. 

Here is a familiar passage from Luke 2: 8-12 

And in that region there were shepherds out in the field, keeping watch 

over their flock by night. And an angel of the Lord appeared to them, and 

the glory of the Lord shone around them and they were filled with fear. 

And the angel said to them, “Be not afraid; for behold, I bring you good 

news of great joy which will come to all the people, for to you is born this 

day in the city of David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord. And this will be a 

sign for you: you will find a babe wrapped in swaddling cloths and lying in 

a manger. 

Services and Events in December: 

1st December Advent Sunday Morning Prayer 11.00 am 

7th December Saturday Angel Festival 10.00 - 2.00 

8th December 2nd S in Advent Communion 11.00 am 

12th December Thursday Pop-in 10.00 - 12.00 

14th December Saturday Angel Festival 2.00 - 4.30 

15th December 3rd S in Advent Morning Prayer 11.00 am 
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 HUMBERSTON CHRISTMAS EVENT 

Saturday 7th December 

2 to 5 pm  

 Wendover Paddock and Halls 

 

Santa and his sleigh will be visiting with 

presents for the children—tickets to see 

Santa available at the event. 

Humberston residents free and non- 

residents £4 per child 

Craft Stalls, 

games stalls, 

raffle and 

refreshments 

for sale 
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What’s on at the Halls? 

The following are the regular classes taking place in either the 

Wendover Hall or the Queen Elizabeth II Hall.  For further 

information please either pop along to the class and speak to the 

organiser or call us on 07494 577661 

Wendover Preschool are in the Wendover Hall every day Monday 

to Friday during term times only from 8.00 to 3.00 pm 

Mondays 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

Zumba  9.30—10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Halll 

Bingo (fortnightly) afternoon   “ 

Guides 6.30 to 8.30 pm   “ 

Tuesdays 

Carpet Bowling Club    evening in Wendover Hall 

Pilates 10 –11 and 11-12  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

LC Fitness Children’s Class 5 to 6 pm “ 

Art Class 7 to 9 pm   Meeting room, Wendover Hall 

Humberston Men’s Association are in the Queen Elizabeth Hall on 

the second and fourth Tuesdays from October through to March. 

Village Council Meetings are also held on Tuesday evenings in the 

Queen Elizabeth Hall from 7.00 pm onwards on the first and third 

Tuesdays of each month. 
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Wednesdays 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  evening in Wendover Hall 

Lullaby’s Baby Group 10.30-12.30  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Ukulele Group 2 to 3 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Pilates 6.00 to 7.00 pm   Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Yoga with Mollie 7.30 to 8.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Thursdays 

Humber Belles  7 to 9 pm  Wendover Hall 

LC Fitness Child’s Class 4.15-5.515 Queen Elizabeth Hall  

Pilates 5.40 to 6.40 pm   Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Yoga with Mollie 7 to 8 pm  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Fridays 

Zumba 9.30 to 10.30 am  Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Parkinsons exercise group 1-3.30 Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Rainbows/Brownies from 4.30 pm Queen Elizabeth Hall 

Saturdays 

Ashlie Cait Dance School  morning in Wendover Hall 

Afternoons and evenings both halls available for private hires 

 Sundays 

Both Halls available for private hires 
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HUMBERSTON ALLOTMENT NEWS 

 

Well we are have now come to the end of another very busy 

growing season on the allotments. 

The plots are now looking as good as they have probably ever 

been, with a very high standard of upkeep from our tenants. 

The renewal for the year 2025/2026 will take place during January 

2025, ready for the start of the new allotment year. 

We will be writing to all tenants reminding them to renew and 

also be present in the Barn on site twice during January 2025 to 

let those who prefer to renew in person with us to come along 

and have a chat. 

A big thank you to Humberston Allotment Holders’ Association for 

working so closely with us to manage the site. 

Anyone wishing to put their name on the allotment waiting list 

should email us at 

 clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

And we can take some details and put you on our waiting list. 
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Have something inter-

esting for our next News-

letter? 

The next edition will be for 

Christmas/Winter 2024 

and if you belong to a 

group which has an event 

or would like to highlight 

something you are doing 

please let us know so that 

we can see if can go into 

our next edition. 

Send it over to the email 

13 
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WENDOVER PADDOCK 

New Equipment! 

The Village Council has ordered the new equipment as shown 

and hopefully it may be installed during November and should 

be soon ready for use. 

Its an inclusive piece of 

equipment and will be 

installed over by the 

basket swing area. 

 

Sorry everyone but dogs are NOT al-

lowed in the Paddock area. 

Only assistance dogs may be present in the 

Paddock. 

This is for health and safety/hygiene reasons 

as children are using the paddock.  Please be 

mindful of this and do not bring your dog 

into the paddock. 
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New CCTV 

The CCTV at both of the Halls and within Wendover Paddock 

has now been updated and a big thank you to Paul at A & H 

Security Services for his promptness and care with this up-

grade for the Village Council. 

The Village Council 

has a formally 

adopted and legal-

ly compliant CCTC 

policy in place. 
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CEMETERY NEWS 

With the landscaping, pathways and fencing works completed, 

there are now some hedging plants to go in and this is being 

progressed.  Water taps are also about to be installed. 

The central gazebo facility is now in and the tiled roof was being 

completed as we went to press with this Newsletter.  The Council 

will be installing some seating in the central area and a memorial 

are is also planned where people can place a memorial plaque to 

remember those who  are not interred into the cemetery.  Further 

details of this will follow. 

It is anticipated that the new extension may be able to be put into 

use in the new year at the beginning of 2025 but as with most 

things, it is weather dependent on completion for works. 

 

A big thank you to those who 

have helped bring this project 

to fruition—Millstone Garden 

Centre, QM Services Ltd., 

Hodson and Kauss and Specialist 

Surfacing. 
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• Remember that genuine callers won’t mind checks. If you feel at all unsure, 
schedule a time for the caller to come back when a friend or relative is there? 

For pre-planned appointments with utility companies, a password scheme can 

be set up. 

2 – Residential Burglaries (break into your property to steal items)  

There are a couple of things that we could consider when highlighting crime pre-

vention, namely. 

• If you are going away, consider having automatic plugin time switch to oper-
ate a lamp or light at pre-set times when you’re away. 

• Consider requesting a trusted relative/neighbour to look after your address 
whilst away. 

• Consider having external lighting. 

• Consider having a house alarm. 

• Consider purchasing CCTV or ring doorbell. 

• If you have gates or fences, please consider closing and locking them. 

 

The team and I have conducted several foot patrols including plain clothes opera-

tions and was surprised to see the amount of insecurities within the neighbour-

hood. Make your property looked lived in, even when you go out! 

The plea from your local Neighbourhood team, is look out for each other – check 

in on your neighbours and family.If you see or hear anything suspicious, can you 

please report it on 999 (in an emergency), 101 (non-emergency) or on-line.  

As we approach the festive season, your local policing team would like to wish you 

and your loved ones a very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 

Kind Regards    

Shaun, Dave, Jenny, and Emma 

Cleethorpes Policing Team 
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Dear Residents, 

I appreciate that not everybody is registered on my community alert, or even 

have access to internet. That is why, I am grateful to the Parish Council for in-

viting me to write a message to you in relation to Burglaries. Your neighbour-

hood has recently been targeted for several burglaries and your local Police 

Team are doing all they can to prevent these from happening. 

Burglary is an impactive crime on the victim, and only by working together and 

looking out for each other would we be able to prevent our properties from be-

coming a target.  

There are two types of burglaries: 

1 - Distraction burglary (Distraction burglars pretend to be someone they are 

not in order to gain entry to your home)  

Common methods used by distraction burglars: 

• Pretending to be from a care agency, the council or a utility company inves-
tigating a gas or water leak. 

• Seeking help to leave a note for a neighbour or even asking for a drink of 
water if they claim to be thirsty or unwell. 

• Claiming to be in a hurry or emergency and needing to get into your home 
quickly. 

Working in teams, with one person distracting you while the other searches 

your home. 

There are several things you can do to prevent distraction burglary. Always re-

member "if in doubt, keep them out": 

• Use your door viewer to see who’s there. 

• If you open the door, put the chain on first. 

• Always ask for ID and check it with the company before letting somebody 
into your home. 

• Use the phone number advertised in the phone book or online, as the num-
ber on their identity card could be fake. For a utility company, call the customer 
service department. Close the door while you do this. 
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We have had some wonderful comments on our new carv-

ings at the entrance to the main cemetery. 

Big thanks to Grev Bray carvings for our wonderful owl and 

moon-gazing hare. 

The two remaining large pair of trees has now also been re-

moved from the carriage drive and it is hoped to plant more 

spring flowering bulbs along this drive and also put in some 

flowering shrubs. 
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The Village Council wishes 
all of its residents a very 

happy Christmas and a 
peaceful and prosperous new 

year 
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Bag it and Bin it !! 

Please make sure you tidy up 

your dog poo by bagging it and 

then either putting it in a gen-

eral public litter bin or dog bin or 

taking it home and putting it in 

your general waste/green 

wheelie bin. 
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On the last night of the Summer term, the 1st New Waltham team 
of squirrel scouts were out in the community in force! A bit of a 
litter pick followed by cleaning of the tables and equipment at 
Wendover Hall, Humberston. After such hard work it was hot dogs 
and ice creams all round! 

As Baden-Powell said “try and leave this world a little better than 
you found it.” Fantastic job squirrels, leaving the park a little tidier 
than we found it.  Although we must say, we only found half a bag 
of rubbish, most of which we were able to recycle.  Thank you to 
Humberston Village Council for supporting our programme. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In September, it was time for our 1st New Waltham Cubs to give a 
little back to the local community, again, with the support and 
guidance of Humberston Village council, they removed the tree 
shelter guards from many trees and carried out a litter pick along 
the way. 
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CONGRATULATIONS !!!! 

Well done to Lyn Doll, a Humberston resident, on her award as 

Best Neighbour for her work in her local Neighbourhood 

Watch Scheme. 

Lyn was given the award for her work with her scheme which 

has over 50 members locally in Humberston. 

Congratulations Lyn! 

Lyn is third in from the left of the picture. 
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Also, in September, the 1st New Waltham Scouts to help the local 
community.  This time, they set out cleaning and weeding Hum-
berston Cemetery.  The Scouts were extremely respectful and 
asked many questions.  They did a fantastic job with the weeding 
of the paths and generally tidying up. As the sun set, they had the 
opportunity for a little time for some personal reflection.   
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